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	April 8, 2011
For Immediate Release:

Statement by Glenn English, 
National Rural Electric Cooperative Association CEO

 on the Federal Communications Commission’s 
Pole Attachment Rules
The National Rural Electric Cooperative Association (NRECA) strongly favors increased access to broadband, particularly in rural, under-served areas.  Unfortunately, we are not hopeful that the Federal Communications Commission’s order adopted today will do much to further that goal.  
Lowering pole attachment rates below actual costs amounts to a subsidy for broadband providers paid by electric consumers, whether or not these consumers ever receive broadband services.  NRECA remains convinced that low population density is the real reason these areas have not attracted commercial broadband providers, not that pole attachment rates are too high.  Although cooperatives are exempt from these rules, cooperatives’ rates and practices will nonetheless be compared to those of regulated utilities.   Some of our cooperatives already have attachment rates as low or near those called for in this new rule and those areas have seen no significant increase in broadband services availability.   
Although some Commissioners emphasized that the rules being adopted balanced pole owners’ safety and reliability concerns with the goal of expediting broadband deployments, the rules, including the one-size-fits-all, shot-clock approach for attachments appears little changed from when first proposed.  We are also concerned that expanding rigid timelines for wireless attachments of all types, including those placed on the top of the pole, will negatively impact electric system reliability and safe operations.
We are also disappointed that traditional telephone companies now will have access to the Commission’s pole attachment dispute process – another indication that this Commission seems willing to give communications providers everything they ask for, whether or not it is truly needed or justified.
NRECA is the national service organization for more than 900 rural electric utilities that provide electricity to approximately 42 million consumers in 47 states and sell approximately twelve percent of all electric energy sold in the United States.  Most NRECA members are consumer-owned, not-for-profit electric cooperatives. 
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